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Dear Petitioner: 

 

This is in reference to your application for correction of your naval record pursuant to Section 

1552 of Title 10, United States Code.  After careful and conscientious consideration of relevant 

portions of your naval record and your application, the Board for Correction of Naval Records 

(Board) found the evidence submitted insufficient to establish the existence of probable material 

error or injustice.  Consequently, your application has been denied.    

 

A three-member panel of the Board, sitting in executive session, considered your application on 

29 October 2024.  The names and votes of the members of the panel will be furnished upon 

request.  Your allegations of error and injustice were reviewed in accordance with administrative 

regulations, and procedures applicable to the proceedings of this Board.  Documentary material 

considered by the Board consisted of your application, together with all material submitted in 

support thereof, relevant portions of your naval record, and applicable statutes, regulations, and 

policies. 

 

The Board carefully considered your request to modify your effective date of rank for 

Commander (CDR) from 1 August 2024 to 1 September 2023 or that the Board direct Navy 

Personnel Command (NPC) to convene a Special Selection Board (SSB) for the Fiscal Year 

2023 Active Duty Commander Line Promotion Selection Board (FY23 A05L PSB).  The Board 

considered your contentions, through counsel, that you were unfairly denied promotion due to a 

Board participant’s failure to recuse themselves or disclose a conflict of interest, which, you 

contend is in violation of the Rules of Engagement and Federal Law and constitutes a material 

error or injustice which deprived you of a fair and impartial promotion review.  The Board also 

considered your claim that a reasonably prudent person would question the impartiality and 

integrity of your initial Promotion Selection Board, and that impartiality of a Board Member is 

just as important in a PSB.  You assert that because of this, you are entitled to your proper date 

of rank.   

 

However, upon review and consideration of your personal statement and all of your contentions, 

the Board substantially concurred with NPC’s decision to deny your request for an SSB.  In this 






